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City of Sand City
1 Pendergrass Way
Sand City, CA 93955


June 13, 2023

SUBJECT: NOTICE OF MANDATORY COLLECTION OF ORGANIC MATERIALS FROM BUSINESSES

Dear Business Owner/Manager:

We are writing to inform you about new State waste disposal mandates affecting all businesses and residents in California.  As of January 1, 2022, it is illegal to place recyclable or organic materials in your garbage container.  Organic materials include plant debris, food and untreated wood.  Enforcement of these State mandates begins on January 1, 2024.  Under State law, the City of Sand City is required to provide separate collection of garbage, recyclables, and organics.  The law is designed to reduce the amount of recyclable and organic materials buried in landfills to preserve remaining landfill space and to reduce California’s contribution to global warming pollutants by 30% and the diverted organic materials can be processed into useful soil amendment products, such as mulch and compost.

Businesses in the City of Sand City are required to do one of two things:
1. Sign up for waste collection service that includes three carts or bins (garbage, recyclables, organics).
a. Please contact Green Waste Recovery at (831) 920-6707 to order service for your business.
2. Apply for a waiver and inspection to certify that your location is exempt from three bin service as a de minimis waste generator (less than 10 gallons per week of organics) or is eligible for a physical space waiver.
b. Please visit https://www.sandcity.org/home/showpublisheddocument/3882 to find out if your business qualifies for a waiver and to apply.

Please note that if your business is not currently subscribed and a waiver is not submitted, your business may be subject to automatic service enrollment.

For more information, please contact Mark Parker, Public Works Manager, at (831) 394-3054.
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